
 
Cheryl, Dave and I would like to thank all our members for continuing to support our chapter in 2024.  We had a 
very successful year of meetings and some very interesting speakers.  We value your continued membership, 
attendance, and support.   
 
An average of 70-80 members and guests attend our meetings and we look forward to continuing this level in 2025.   
We will have five meetings in 2025, please note the July meeting will be held on the fourth Saturday, July 26th 

(not July 19th). 
 
Our 2024 Membership Dues is $12, the Pre-Registration Fee to Attend All 5 Meetings is $50.00 and to Reserve 
a ½ table is $30.00.  The bi-monthly meeting registration fees remain the same, pre-registration is $10.00, at the 
door registration is $12.00 and $6.00 to reserve one half (½) table.  
 
By joining or renewing your membership in 2025 we will be able to offer you a variety of clocks and watches for 
view and sale at our meetings.  If you are new in our area, we hope you will join our chapter, and of course, attend 
our meetings.  Beyond partaking in the breakfast spread and coffee, attendees enjoy viewing the table contents, 
having conversations with fellow members or listening to presentations at the end of the meeting.  We encourage 
you to bring an interested friend who may become a future clock or watch enthusiast/collector and chapter 
member. 
 
We believe our mission is to pass on knowledge, skills, or items of horological interest to our fellow enthusiasts.   
If anyone has special watches or clocks in their collection that they would like to share with our attendees or a 
topic they would like to give a presentation on, please contact Dave Ewbank at 860-673-3606 or Al Comen at 203-
378-4323. 
 
We need a member who will assume the position of Secretary, primary responsibility to take a few pictures 
during our meeting and submit a brief writeup accompanied by 1-2 pictures to NAWCC for inclusion on our 
chapter’s website and the NAWCC Bulletin. 
 

 
We are looking for members who are interested in joining the “Board” and 

helping with membership and meeting setup on a regular basis. 
It is not time consuming but we do need backup  

in case one or more of us is unavailable. 
This would avoid a disruption and possible cancellation of a meeting(s). 

 
 

UPCOMING CHAPTER MEETINGS FOR 2025 
January 18, March 15, July 19 July 26, September 20, November 15 

 

 
CT Chapter 148 meets on the third Saturday of the odd months except when otherwise noted. 

 
Meetings are held in the lower level of the Edmond Town Hall, 45 Main Street, Newtown, CT 06470 

 
WISHING YOU A HEALTHY AND PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR 

Al Comen, President    Cheryl Comen, Treasurer    Dave Ewbank, Vice President & Program Director 
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